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Local Watershed Interests Working to Develop CIP Principles

A group of two dozen interests from throughout the Klamath River Basin met October 15th in Yreka to discuss how a grass roots effort could be implemented to influence the current draft Conservation Implementation Program (CIP) proposed by the Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation). In the past two months, these interests, via e-mail correspondence and teleconference calls, have been working to develop principles that will be collectively submitted to Reclamation by January 15, 2005. Key concerns brought up in the past few months include:

· The CIP must be clarified to better describe who pays for what. It is not clear if stakeholder groups will be required to “pay to play”.

· Reclamation and local interests need to improve outreach in local areas affected by the CIP.

· If a new baseline for environmental progress is to be established, it should begin in the early 1990s.

· Initial meetings convened under the CIP umbrella should provide a forum for basin-wide interests to demonstrate projects that have already been completed.

· Agencies must admit culpability of past actions towards the state of present affairs. For example, the state of Oregon sanctioned a sucker snag fishery, which, more than any other 
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· action, likely contributed to the decline of the sucker species. 

· The group committed to additional meetings, and further suggested that direct meetings with USBR would be helpful. 

The group in recent weeks has worked on refining that could be used to collectively improve Reclamation’s draft CIP. Discussion has focused particularly on the need for a much broader, comprehensive approach to address the needs of the Klamath Basin watershed. Some meeting participants observed that the draft CIP is too narrow in scope. A comprehensive and coordinated management strategy is required to address the problems of the Klamath River Basin, and some interests believe that the current CIP must be expanded to meet other objectives, including overall watershed health and related economic issues, such as timber resources. 

Broad CIP goals, that address not only Endangered Species Act and water supply needs, but also issues like water quality, would likely be required as a first step. A proposed alternative governance structure has also been drafted, and it intended to mirror the language in the broader "Klamath River Coordinated Watershed Management Agreement" and is further intended to replace the hierarchy proposed in the actual CIP document. Siskiyou County officials have prepared a supplemental proposed organizational chart, which shows how the management agreement concept would fit into an overall "bottom-up" governance structure. 

 
Keppen to Step Down 

As KWUA Executive Director

Dan Keppen, Executive Director for the Klamath Water Users Association (KWUA), on Wednesday announced to his board of directors that he would leave the association at the end of January 2005. In the time leading up to that date, he will work with the board of directors and an executive search committee to find a replacement.

“We expect a seamless transition in leadership,” said KWUA President Steve Kandra.

Keppen cited personal reasons for making his decision.

“My priority at this time is to focus on my family and prepare for the next stage of my life, which ideally would be to spend more time with my children, while my wife pursues some of her lifelong career goals,” Keppen said. “We intend to stay in Klamath Falls as she focuses on further developing her own business.” 

Keppen has no definite plans to return immediately to the water policy arena in the near future, nor are there other specific job offers that he is considering at this time. 

“I have a very deep and personal loyalty to the farming community here in the Basin, which makes this decision especially difficult,” he said. “However, I fully intend to continue to be active in the local community and will engage as necessary to support the Klamath Basin, and especially, Klamath Project agriculture.”  

Keppen to Step Down as 

KWUA Executive Director (Continued)

Keppen joined KWUA in 2001, after Klamath Irrigation Project water supplies were curtailed for the first time in 95 years. In the time since, he and his 11-person volunteer board of directors have focused on educating the public about Klamath Basin water issues, supporting meaningful conservation actions and sound science, improving political relations, and outreaching to other stakeholders in the Klamath Basin. Since 2001, KWUA has accomplished the following:

· Advocating for the National Academy of Sciences to provide peer review of the controversial fishery agency decisions that shut down Klamath Project supplies in 2001;

· Assisted in securing $50 million in Farm Bill on-farm conservation funding for the Klamath Basin;

· Improved political relations that include influential Democrats like Oregon Gov. Kulongoski – who spoke at the 2004 KWUA Annual Meeting – and U.S. Senator Ron Wyden;

· Recognition by Governor Kulongoski in 2003 and 2004 for proactive conservation efforts.

“I am proud of what we have accomplished as an association in the past three years,” said Keppen. “I believe the association has restored at least some stability to the Klamath Project, and I am pleased that we helped advocate for, and secure a place at the table in, processes through which the irrigation community can constructively address its problems in the near future.”

Cal. Officials Urge Bush Administration to Fight “Takings” Decision

A bipartisan group of state officials is urging the Bush administration to fight a court ruling that would require the federal government to pay Central Valley farmers $26 million for water diverted to environmental protection, saying it could set a precedent making it prohibitively expensive to enforce water quality rules and fish protections. 

A federal claims court judge concluded that when federal fishery protections forced the cutback of state water deliveries to Central Valley irrigation districts during the drought of the early 1990s, it amounted to a taking under the federal Constitution that required compensation. 

In a related case, Klamath Project water users in 2001 sought compensation under the Fifth Amendment to the Constitution, for taking of their property rights (water rights). The case also includes claims based on Klamath River Basin Compact provisions which require just compensation for impairment of water rights.  Finally, it also includes claims for damages based on breach of contract.

There have as yet been no definitive substantive rulings in the Klamath case.  The government moved to stay the takings portion of the case pending the conclusion of the Klamath River adjudication.  The Court allowed the case to proceed.  Currently, two issues are before the court.  These are: whether interest of water users in Klamath Project water rights is a compensable property right; and whether individual water users are intended third party beneficiaries of contracts between districts and the United States.  Resolution of these questions will determine the nature of further proceedings.

Source (in part): Congressional Greensheet

Tri-State Water Users Meeting Set for Next Week in Portland

The Tri-State meeting of water users is scheduled for December 17th at the Portland International Airport Ramada Inn. The four-hour meeting, which is scheduled to begin at 10:00 a.m., will address several hot topics of interest to water users in Idaho, Oregon and Washington: 

· Re-registration of aquatic herbicides by the Environmental Protection Agency;

· Army Corps of Engineers jurisdiction over irrigation ditches and canals;

· Report from the National Water Resources Association;

· The three state organizations' federal priorities for 2005;

· The three state organizations' anticipated state legislative activates for 2005; 

· The Bureau of Reclamation's recently released Biological Assessment for the Upper Snake River; and

· Swalley Irrigation District’s recent declaratory filing to clarify that the 1891 Right-of-Way Act allows piping of canals

 

For more information on the Tri-State meeting, please contact the Oregon Water Resources Congress (OWRC) in Salem. OWRC will also host an operations and maintenance workshop January 20-21 at the Shilo Inn in Bend, Oregon. Among other topics, the workshop will cover basic principles in flow measurement, GIS applications, basic water law, and workplace safety.

Governor’s Recommended Budget for Natural Resources Released

Oregon Governor Ted Kulongoski has released his proposed state budget for the 2005-2007 biennium. Included in the governor’s budget proposal are provisions intended to support the state agencies that manage Oregon’s natural resources for present

and future generations while supporting a sound and sustainable economy. This program area represents

about 1.1 percent of the state’s General Fund budget. Most of the funding to support natural resources’ work comes from fees, contracts, payments for services, grants, federal grants, federal contracts, and Lottery Funds dedicated by constitutional amendment in 1998. The Oregon Plan for Salmon and Watersheds is maintained in the governor’s budget proposal.

Oregon Natural Resource agencies provide a variety of services, including pollution, land use and water use control, consumer protection, and natural resource product promotion.  These agencies often have a combination of these different roles. The Department of Agriculture, for example, helps protect water quality through agricultural water quality planning and monitoring of Combined Animal Feeding Operations. It also works to promote Oregon agriculture in existing and new markets, and protects consumers by conducting food safety inspections and checking weights and measures used in business transactions. Similarly, the Department of Fish and Wildlife regulates the catch of commercial fishers, but also ensures there are fish to catch.

In addition to traditional work protecting the environment, promoting Oregon natural resource products, and promoting consumer safety, many Natural Resource agencies participate in the Oregon 
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Plan for Salmon and Watersheds. The Plan, in effect since 1997, is an effort to restore the health of state

watersheds. Plan activities include developing water quality plans, conducting scientific surveys of fish

health, assisting landowners and volunteer citizen groups to restore watersheds, and monitoring watershed and fish run health. 

Last June in Salem, the governor, Senate President Peter Courtney, and Speaker of the House Karen Minnis thanked the Klamath Water Users Association and other award recipients on the capitol steps for their efforts to “put their vision for a sustainable and profitable Oregon to the test” by participating in the Oregon Plan.

The Governor’s recommended budget continues services and focuses on cleaning up the Willamette River Basin. The budget also includes resources for these core natural resource efforts:

· Department of Agriculture. The food safety program is continued at a reduced level from what was requested and authorized for previous biennia. 

· Fish and Wildlife. The budget maintains coastal monitoring and Western Oregon Stream Restoration Project work. Operations at the new Hatchery Research Center are funded. Reductions include shifting funding for habitat biologists, aquatic surveys, fish passage and Oregon Plan monitoring.  

· The Department of Environmental Quality. Funding is continued for homeland security, coastal beach bacterial monitoring and safe drinking water protection.

· Water Resources Department. Adjudication of Klamath Basin water rights will continue.

KWUA President Steve Kandra’s 

Statement Regarding Keppen Resignation

“Klamath Water Users Association regretfully announces the resignation of Dan Keppen as Executive Director of Klamath Water Users Association (KWUA).

Dan, with his energy and talents, has helped build KWUA into a respected representative of irrigated agriculture in the Klamath Basin.  Under Dan’s 

stewardship the KWUA has developed the organizational structure, vision, and will to lead Klamath irrigation interests into the future.  The KWUA will sincerely miss Dan’s dedication and loyalty.

It is the intent of the Klamath Water Users Association to provide our constituency with seamless representation and anticipates having a new Executive Director selected and oriented before Dan resigns on January 31, 2005.  The KWUA is now aggressively searching for qualified Executive Director candidates.

We thank the community for your continued support as the Klamath Water Users Association continues on into the future.

Onion Grower Research Meeting Scheduled at UC Extension Center

An onion grower research meeting will be conducted December 15, 2004 at the University of California Intermountain Research and Extension Center. The meeting, which is open to the public, will start at 9:00 a.m. and will conclude by noon, or earlier, depending on participant interest.

University Farm Advisor and Center Director, Harry Carlson, will present the results of last year’s onion research at the Center. Results from experiments on chemical and cultural control of white rot disease, onion irrigation and weed control will be presented. Following the presentations, there will be a question and answer session, which will lead to open discussion on next year’s research needs and priorities. The primary objective of the meeting will be to establish next year’s onion research emphasis and to initiate research plans. 

All onion growers and anyone interested in onion production in the Tulelake area are invited to attend. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

December 13-15, 2004 – National Alfalfa Symposium. Town and Country Resort and Convention Center, San Diego, California. Sponsored by the University of California Cooperative Extension Alfalfa Workgroup. 

January 19-21, 2005 – Mid Pacific Region Water Users Conference. Doubletree Hotel Sonoma Wine Country, Rohnert Park, California. The deadline for Conference pre-registration is January 10, 2005.
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